Independent Assurance Practitioner’s Review Report to the Members of The
Professional Historians Association of New Zealand/Aotearoa

I have reviewed the accompanying financial statements of The Professional Historians
Association of New Zealand/Aotearoa which comprise the balance sheet as at 30 June
2021, and the income and expenditure statement and cash flows for the year then
ended, and a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory
information.

Executive Committee’s Responsibility for the Financial Statements

The Executive Committee are responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of
these financial statements in accordance with New Zealand equivalents to
International Financial Reporting Standards Reduced Disclosure Regime, and for such
internal control as the Executive Committee determine is necessary to enable the
preparation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether
due to fraud or error.

Assurance Practitioner’s Responsibility

My responsibility is to express a conclusion on the accompanying financial
statements. 1 conducted my review in accordance with International Standard on
Review Engagements (New Zealand) (ISRE (NZ)) 2400, Review of Historical
Financial Statements Performed by an Assurance Practitioner who is not the Auditor
of the Entity. ISRE (NZ) 2400 requires me to conclude whether anything has come to
my attention that causes me to believe that the financial statements, taken as a whole,
are not prepared in all material respects in accordance with the applicable financial
reporting framework. This Standard also requires me to comply with relevant ethical
requirements.

The procedures performed in a review are substantially less than those performed in
an audit conducted in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (New
Zealand). Accordingly, I do not express an audit opinion on these financial
statements.

Other than in my capacity as an assurance practitioner I have no relationship with or
interest in The Professional Historians Association of New Zealand/Aotearoa.

Conclusion

Based on my review, nothing has come to my attention that causes me to believe that
these financial statements do not present fairly, in all material respects, the financial
position of The Professional Historians Association of New Zealand/Aotearoa as at
30 June 2021 and of its financial performance and cash flows for the year then ended,
in accordance with the New Zealand equivalents to International Financial Reporting
Standards Reduced Disclosure Regime.

Peter Scholtens CA
Wellington, NZ
22 August 2021



